Senator Manning
SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION

HB 2015
Relating to documents issued by the Department of Transportation

HB 2015 requires the Oregon Department of Transportation, Driver and Motor Vehicle
Division, to issue regular (non-Real ID) driver licenses, instruction permits, or

identification cards to applicants without requiring proof of lawful status in the United
States. Applicants will pay the regular fee required for the document they are seeking

and must present proof of age, identity, and Oregon residency.

This bill will result in a significant workload increase at DMV field offices, at least for the
first six months of implementation, beginning January 1, 2021. The Subcommittee
recommends 68 limited duration positions (25.92 FTE) for the 2019-21 biennium to

implement the bill.

The recommended amendment provides Other Funds expenditure limitation of
$4,264,589, makes technical fixes to the bill, adds an outreach program, and directs the

department to ensure compliance with the National Voter Registration Act.

The Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee recommends HB 2015 be

amended by the -9 amendment and be reported out do pass, as amended.
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